SB 1281 INDIVIDUAL SAMPLE SUPPORT LETTER FOR ORGANIZATIONS REQUESTING GOVERNOR’S SIGNATURE
Submit via the Governor’s Portal at: gov.ca.gov then click on “Contact”


Date

The Honorable Governor Gavin Newsom
1021 O Street, Suite 9000
Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: SB 1281 (Menjivar) – SUPPORT/REQUEST FOR SIGNATURE

Dear Governor Newsom:

My name is [______, and I am a participant in the Self-Determination Program/family member of a person in the Self-Determination Program.] I strongly support SB 1281 (Menjivar), the Advancing Equity and Access to the Self-Determination Program Act. [Add information about why you think this is important to YOU]. I respectfully ask for your signature for this critical legislation.

The Self-Determination Program (SDP), enacted in 2013 after a successful 20-year pilot project, provides people with developmental disabilities with more control and flexibility over the services and supports they need. Since enactment, regional center clients, particularly people of color, have faced significant barriers to entering the program. In June 2021, the SDP became available to all regional center clients, but as of January 2024, only 3,954 participants out of over 355,000 consumers had enrolled in the program statewide, with Latinos and African-Americans significantly underrepresented in the program.

In a 2023 statutorily required report, the State Council on Developmental Disabilities (SCDD) found that, despite participants clearly favoring the SDP, there were many administrative burdens in obtaining and keeping SDP enrollment, widely disadvantaging people of color, who stand to benefit immensely from the program. SDP participants have reported positive growth in areas such as self-awareness, responsibility, mental health, community integration, independence, employment, and quality of life. Given the benefits of the SDP, distinct reforms to streamline and clarify the process and to eliminate barriers that persist especially for people of color, will allow this life-changing program to fulfill its founding legislative principles. 

SB 1281 will improve equity and access to the SDP by:

· requiring the Department of Developmental Services (DDS) to establish statewide standardized, streamlined and consistent processes and procedures for the SDP.
· ensuring participants’ provider choice is respected
· clarifying the role of regional center review of spending plans and what costs FMSs can and cannot pass on to participants

SB 1281 is intended to make it easier for everyone to access the SDP thereby reducing disparities and promoting statewide participation that is equitable by race, ethnicity, and regional center. For these reasons, I strongly support SB 1281 and respectfully request your signature on this important legislation.

Sincerely,

[ADD SIGNATURE]

Your name
City where you live



 




